Peace Lutheran Church

400 Franklin St. SW | Hutchinson MN
Phone: (320) 587-3031

Prayer Chain: (320) 587-6484

Website: www.plchutch.org

Email: office@plchutch.org

We are aloving community called by God'’s grace — that all know the Peace of God.

SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTER | APRIL 24, 2022

PASTOR: James Fuchs

ELDERS:

Saturday 6:30 Peter White

Sunday 8:00 George Quast

Sunday 9:15 Justin Evenson, Robbie Peterson
Sunday 10:30 Wayne Vinkemeier

GREETERS:

Sunday 8:00 Jerome & Nancy Fischer
Sunday 9:15 Dale & Shari Zieman

Sunday 10:30 John & Linda Kalenberg

Both Pastor Asher and Pastor Fuchs look forward to
meeting you. Please stop by or call and make an
appointment to introduce yourselves. Office Hours:

Pastor Asher: Tues & Thurs 8:30am-12:30pm
Wed 11:45am-5:00pm

Pastor Fuchs: Tues & Wed 10:00am-Noon, 1:00-4:00pm

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Please sign the Friendship Pad in the pew and pass
it along to others. As it is passed back to the center
aisle, please take the opportunity to note the names
of others seated in your pew. ATTENDANCE PADS
ARE ALSO PROVIDED FOR YOUR USE AT THE
ENTRANCE OF THE PEACE CENTER AT THE 9:15
SERVICES AND IN THE NARTHEX TO THE RIGHT
OF THE MAIN AISLE DOOR FOR SERVICES IN THE
SANCTUARY.

We have resumed the hard hat offerings on the last
weekend of each month for ‘Tell the Next
Generation’. The hard hat will be placed by the
offering box.

The April LWNIL Mite calendar and the Children’s
Coins for Jesus calendars are available at the LWML
bulletin board in the ramp area. Your mites and coins
help fund mission work of the LWML. Drop off your
donations in the church office Thank you for your
continued donations. Mite progress report as of
February 28, 2022 is $1,219,238.31.

The Spring 2022 edition of the “WOM”, Women On a
Mission, the quarterly newsletter of the MN South
District LWNIL,, is available in the Commons Area, it
contains info on the District Convention in June.

Confirmation Cards have arrived, along with a new
supply of boxes of birthday and assorted cards. Check out
the LWML Card Display in the ramp.

Would like to extend a thank you to everyone for thoughts,
prayers and well wishes during the past 4 months of my
heart issues. God’s Blessings. Burgess Gruendemann

Meals on Wheels, sponsored by Lutheran Social
Service, is in need of drivers on Mondays and Thursdays
in Hutchinson. Multiple delivery routes available, the routes
take about an hour. Contact Dalton Kalina (651) 272-8693.

Come see Your Church Parsonage. There will be self-
guided tours of the parsonage on Sunday, May 8th, from
11:30am-1:30pm. Free will offering at the front door to help
defray some of the costs to ready the house for Pastor
Meyer’s arrival this summer. There will be information avail-
able regarding donation of furniture/furnishings. For more
info, contact the Church Office.

Congratulations to our very own Lester Schuft who was
inducted into the Minnesota Music Hall of Fame April 22nd

The Red Cross BLOODMOBILE collected an amazing 144
units on Tuesday. Many milestones from first time donors
to 24 gallon donations were realized. Thank you all for your
support! Parish Health

We sadly announce the sudden death of our staff member,
Dennis Jannusch. Dennis was a dedicated husband,
father and grandfather. He served as part-time custodian
here at Peace for the past eight years and also played
drums for our contemporary services.

Besides the Easter flowers, the flowers in the sanctuary are
from the funeral of John Bradley. The flowers in the Peace
Center are from Dennis Jannusch’s funeral

A BIG THANK YOU to everyone who helped support the
Youth Pizza Fundraiser & Pizzas With a Purpose. A total of
201 pizzas were sold and thanks to your generosity, we will
be donating 53 pizzas to Common Cup and the Food Shelf.
PIZZAS (which will be FRESH and ready for you to pop
in your oven or your freezer) WILL BE AVAILABLE TO PICK
UP THIS WED, APRIL 27TH, 4 TO 6 PM. Any not picked
up, will be put in the freezer and available to pick up Thurs,
April 28th, 9am-Noon.



COLLECTION BIN IN THE COMMONS AREA

SPRING CLEANING? BRING IN YOUR UNWANTED COLD WEATHER GEAR NOW FOR FALL COAT DRIVE.

SPONSORED BY COMMON CUP

M.Thurs 11:30

M.Thurs 6:30

LITTLE LAMBS CHRISTIAN CENTER IS LOOKING FOR BOOKS

PLEASE DONATE YOUR EXTRA CHILDREN’S BOOKS AND DVD’S TO OUR LENDING LIBRARY.

WE ARE LOOKING FOR BOOKS THAT ARE AGE APPROPRIATE FOR TODDLERS (2 YEAR OLDS)
TO KINDERGARTEN (5/6 YEAR OLDS) AND DVD’S WITH APPROPRIATE THEMES.

DROP OFF AT LLCC OF CALL MERLINE @ (320) 587-2629

G.Fri 12:00
G.Fri 6:30
Sunday 8:00am

Sunday 9:15am

SHOE DRIVE FUNDRAISER—LITTLE LAMBS
HELP US COLLECT 1500 PAIRS OF SHOES

WE ACCEPT NEW AND GENTLY USED—ALL SHOES—ALL SIZES (NO HEELS OR SLIPPERS)
PLEASE ‘PAIR’ SHOES BY TYING LACES OR USING A RUBBER BAND

(COLLECTION BOX IN COMIMIONS)

Sunday 10:30am
Boxcast
Facebook

TOTAL

Attendance Last Week

108
93
76
114
184
189
149
117
1619

2649

LITTLE LAMBS IS LOOKING FOR HELP !!! EVERYTHING FROM VOLUNTEERS TO FULL TIME, TEACHER QUALIFIED, STAFFING
INTERESTED, PLEASE REACH OUT TO ME AT (320) 587-2629 OR ON FACEBOOK THANKS, MERLINE DUERING, INTERIM EXEC.DIRECTOR

ALSO, WE ARE EXCITED THAT WE HAVE HIRED TWO NEW TEACHERS AND A CUSTODIAN, AND WILL BE WELCOMING THEM ON BOARD
ALONG WITH SOME NEW STUDENTS IN THE NEXT WEEK. POSITIVE PROGRESS!

Please pray for Peace members Looking Ahead at Peace

Scott Hilgeman Julie Elder
Warren Macemon Angie Alseleben
Roxann Lauer Shirley Miller
Erlin Thran Sandra Hall
Larry Stender Bill Coulthard
Ron Janke Dick Higgins
Rita Janke Janelle Woller

We pray for comfort for the family and
friends on the loss of their loved ones:

John Bradley, age 91, passed on April 17th,
his funeral was here at Peace on April 20th

Dennis Jannusch, age 71, passed on April 17th,
his funeral was here at Peace on April 21st

If you know of someone who is ill or hospitalized,
or would like a pastoral visit, contact the church
office at (320) 587-3031

Worship Bags for Children are in the red wagons
in the chapel, Peace Center and narthex. Children
may use the bag during worship and then return it
to the wagon.

Coffee and treats are available in the Commons
Area. Please join us in fellowship

SUNDAY (4/24)
8:00am Worship

9:15am Contemp Worship/Comm

9:15am Adult Bible Class
9:15am Sunday School
10:30am Worship

MONDAY (4/25)
9:00am Body & Soul
1—5pm Drivers Training

TUESDAY (4/26)

9:00am Worship Committee
10:00am POP Bible Study
10:00am Staff Meeting
3:30pm Elem Youth Gr K-3
6:30pm Promise Keepers

WEDNESDAY (4/27)
11:45am Lunch/Bible Study
2:30pm 6th Grade Confirm
3:30pm PreTeen Youth
5:00pm TWM Bible Study
6:30pm Confirmation
6:30pm Handbells

THURSDAY (4/28)
FRIDAY (4/29)

SATURDAY (4/30)
6:30pm Worship/Communion

SUNDAY (5/1)
8:00am Worship

9:15am Contemp Worship/Comm

9:15am Adult Bible Class
9:15am Sunday School
10:30am Worship

MONDAY (5/2)
9:00am Body & Soul
10:00am Prayer Chain

TUESDAY (5/3)

10:00am POP Bible Study
10:00am Staff Meeting
6:30pm Promise Keepers
6:30am Elders

WEDNESDAY (5/4)

8:30am Late Start (MAP)
11:45 Lunch/Bible Study
1:00pm Mission Sewing

2:30 pm 6thGrade Confirm.
3:30pm PreTeen Youth
6:30pm Confirmation Review

THURSDAY (5/5)
FRIDAY (5/6)

SATURDAY (5/7)
6:30pm Worship




It is time again for Vacation Bible School! This year’s theme
is “God’s Wonder Lab: Jesus Does the Impossible!”

From June 13-17, Peace Lutheran Church will be transformed
into a science lab where children can explore both science
experiments that explain how things are possible AND some of
Jesus’ miracles — the impossible! Most of all, each day we will
learn of Jesus’ greatest miracle -- dying on the cross and rising
from the dead for our salvation!

The ministry of Peace’s Vacation Bible School 2022 is a ministry of the entire congregation, and
there will be opportunities for EVERY member of Peace to be involved as we share the Good News
that Jesus does the impossible for us with the children of Hutchinson. We have jobs to do in advance
of VBS week, during the week, and after. Here’s a sample list of areas in which YOU can serve:

¢decorating ¥registration 9¢make t-shirts (iron on transfers)  ¥greeters $crafts
$registration/attendance $snacks $games/sports $security
$photographer $videographer $classroom helper  #serve Friday lunch for staff
$write follow-up notes to visitors $nurse $teachers

¢ decorating for Sunday celebration 4 coordinate Sunday celebration (food)

For those who are unable to physically attend, you can be a prayer supporter! Each child and staff
member will be assigned to a Peace member who will pray for his/her spiritual growth during the
week.

Our week will conclude with the children singing during a worship service on
Sunday, June 19. Mark your calendars now to join us to welcome families, old
and new, to our congregation!

There is a display across from the Peace Center with forms for you to volunteer
to serve the Lord and be part of the VBS team! You may also sign up at
plchutch.org or use the QR code. If you have questions, please contact
Deaconess Dr. Jennie Asher at 320-583-2625 or mrsdrjash@fastmail.com.

We are so excited to welcome children from our congregation and community, and to connect with
their families. It is an amazing week of sharing the love of Jesus. Please prayerfully consider how
YOU can help!

Attention Junior and Senior High Youth! YOU are needed to help with
VBS! Each class and each site rotation area (crafts, snack, sports, music)
will have a youth helper. If you are entering grades 7-12 next school year
and would like to help bring God’s Word to children this summer, please
fill out a volunteer registration form at the table in the welcome center. A
fun time is guaranteed for all!




